Upper Ncera – Siginqini Gardens Project July Report
Date:
Friday 18 July 2014, 13:30 – 15:30
Venue:
Mr. & Mrs. Jwambi’s homestead in Upper Ncera
Introduction:
This is a report of the Upper Ncera - Siginqini gardens project held on Friday 18 July 2014. The purpose of the meeting was to monitor the progress on gardening, share updates, successes and challenges and to encourage members. There were 7 people who attended the meeting. There was an opening prayer followed by self introductions of each member present. 
Visit to two gardens:
Since I was staying at Mr and Mrs. Jwambi, I managed to visit Mr Jwambi’s and Mrs. Magida’s gardens. Mr Jwambi’s garden has cabbage, lettuce, beans and onions. He has mulch in the garden. Mrs. Magida (the very old lady) has cabbage, spinach, onions, green pepper, leek onions, strawberries and peach trees. There is no mulch in her garden and she blamed wind that she claimed blew her mulch. Mr Jwambi has healthy, sweet and ripe oranges being sold at R1 each. I managed to buy some for R20.   The compost in Mr Jwambi’s homestead garden (made by the whole group) is almost ripe and ready to use. 

Updates on gardening:


Mr Mboxelo – has spinach and cabbage in the garden.  His spinach was destroyed by chickens but he managed to harvest beans.  
Mum Sokanyile – she harvested potatoes. There is nothing in the garden at the moment. 
Mum Javu – has spinach, onions and cabbage. 
Mum Timla – there is nothing in the garden at the moment but she harvested spinach for a long time. 
Mum Gunya – she has beetroot, onions and spinach. 
Mr Jwambi – has beans, cabbage, lettuce, beans and onions. He also has oranges and bananas. 
Major challenges mentioned were inadequate fencing and poles. The members agreed to source the poles on their in the community and maybe get assistance on securing the fence.

Youth involvement in farming

All the members expressed concern about the children and youth who are not interested in farming. Some of the youth demand to be paid for any agricultural related work they do even if it is in their homestead and meant to produce food to feed them. I suggested that the members should do Ilima in order to support each other and make the load easier.  Mr Jwambi encouraged the members to encourage children and youth to help parents in farming. He also encouraged people to fence their gardens. Mr Jwambi said that it is difficult to be food secure when your neighbours are hungry. Let us all have food and good nutrition.  
Pests and Diseases Control:
Different indigenous and environmentally friendly methods for pests and diseases control for vegetables were discussed. Examples of herbs used are nuka nuka (khakhibos), wood ash, mshonyane, onions, garlic and vendrik. 
Conclusion:
I encouraged everyone to mulch, make compost, harvest and plant own seeds and to help each other. The group has first hand experience of making their own nursery and I encouraged them to continue producing their own seedlings as a group and individually.   

Next meeting will be at end of August. This will be practical activities in the gardens.
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